
The Federal Government’s response to Hurricane Katrina has come under increasing criticism in the past week from Democrats and Republicans in Congress, and from state and local officials in the areas affected.  The massive devastation suffered by the Gulf Region shows that our nation is still unprepared for a catastrophic terrorist attack or natural disaster four years after 9/11.  Many critics claim the Federal relief effort was sluggish and uncoordinated, and must be subjected to a full investigation. 
However, there is much debate on the form this investigation will take.  The White House has announced that it will conduct its own investigation under the direction of top aide Francis Fragos Townsend regarding the Federal response.  President Bush ordered the internal inquiry to identify what went wrong with Katrina and how future disaster response can be improved.  
In addition to the White House investigation, Congressional Republicans have floated a plan to have Congress conduct a special inquiry similar to the Iran-Contra hearings in 1987.  However, Congressional Democrats have largely rebuffed the plan because they feel a panel dominated by the Republican majority would not hold the Bush Administration accountable because of political concerns.  Leading Democrats have insisted that the investigation must be conducted independently of the government, or by a Congressional panel with equal Democratic and Republican representation.  

Last Wednesday on a strict 45 to 55 party-line vote, the Senate rejected a proposal by Senator Hillary Clinton (D-NY) to create bipartisan independent panel along the lines of the 9/11 Commission.  An independent panel charged with making recommendations to the government may still be a possibility, however.  The 9/11 Commission was established in 2002 in response to overwhelming pressure from 9/11 Family groups and the general public. 

Congress may be compelled to respond to popular pressure on Katrina as well.  In a CNN/USA Today Gallup poll taken Sept. 8-11, 70 percent of those surveyed supported an independent panel to investigate the government's response to the hurricane.  Only 29 percent were opposed.  Deciding not to wait for Congress as a whole to act, last week the Senate Homeland Security Committee, chaired by Sen. Susan Collins (R-ME), began to hold hearings on the response to Katrina.  
